
 
 
 
September 28, 2007 
 
YMC Inc. 
Rod Marcum 
2975 Lanark Street 
Meridian, ID 83642 
 
Subject: Reference Letter 
 
Dear Rod: 
 
The HDR/Turner JV would like to take this opportunity to thank YMC and your designer 
Engineering Inc. for a job well done on the Washington State Penitentiary North Close 
Compound Phase 1.   The HDR/Turner JV recognizes the effort and commitment that 
your firms brought to the project.  YMC’s commitment to do what was right per the 
documents and the ability to change as the clients documents changed was a challenge for 
all, but as a team we have been able to complete the project in the time frame required. 
HDR/Turner values the complete scope of work provided by YMC in the design-build of 
a complete mechanical system and their efforts to manage the project for this work to the 
schedule, scope and price necessary to complete this large and complex project. This has 
proven to be a winning team effort over the last 3 years and with our completion in 
October 2007, HDR/Turner considers this project a success. 
 
The HDR/Turner JV would recommend YMC for other work of this nature for projects 
that require a committed partner and team member from the first aspects of a potential 
project through completion. 
 
Once again HDR/Turner JV would like to extend their deepest thank you to the YMC 
project team on this WSP North Close Project.   
 
Sincerely 
 
HDR/Turner JV: 
 
 
 
Paul Smith   Jim Goldman   Eric Wilt 
HDR/Turner JV  HDR/Turner JV  HDR/Turner JV 
Project Executive  Project Executive  Project Manager 


